January 21, 1946 Air Mail Phil Dynan Special Service Company Seattle, Washington Dear Phil: Thank you for your good letter of the 12th instant. I am enclosing a carbon copy of the letter that I have written your brother, Jim. As soon as I hear from him, I will follow through on the next move. I was delighted to send you Rebound 18. We have not written an other one yet, but we hope to soon. If and when I do, I will certainly see that you get one pronto. When you come into the office to see us, we will have you meet Miss Gwen Harger, who works in our office here in the Department of Physical Education. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach. Enc.